
Re:Vitality Program Results
Last week I (Pastor Fitch) ‘stuffed’ the 
Sunday bulletins with a printed copy of my 
Congregational Letter talking about the 
upcoming Voter’s Assembly.  A link to the Letter 
will be posted on the church website at  
www.faithontheweb.org. After church on Sunday 
Sept. 14, 2025, I will share our CADDs survey 
results and introduce the “Re:Vitality-Serving in 
God’s Mission” Bible Study. Let us join together, 
throwing-off all that would hinder us from 
seeking our Lord’s leading us toward the blessed 
future we have together in ministry as His people 
at Faith. 
~Pastor Fitch
Sunday School Ice Cream Kick Off
Next Sunday, September 7 will be the start of 
Sunday School classes. To celebrate we will have 
ice cream sundaes during snack time, with Sunday 
School classes beginning afterward. We hope to 
see all of you at Faith to begin our new year of 
learning about the Bible and God’s plan for us.
—Annette Driver
A HUGE Thank You
I want to give a hearty Shout-out to Theresa 
Reedy, Kimberly Bean, Tara Draeger, Sarah Dill, 
Debbie Harper, Samantha Enzinger,  
Ardis Souder, Kris Rafferty, Bill Schnackel,  
Susan Waltz, and Laurel Weddle. We have 
been short staffed for our Before & After 
Care programs, and these blessed people have 
graciously been supplying their time & efforts 
for the care of the kids in our Before and After 
School programs in our time of need.
—Pastor Fitch
Extended Care Job Opportunity
The Extended Care program is seeking to hire 
new employees. If you are interested, or know of 
someone who might be interested, please have 
them fill out the job application on the church 
website www.faithontheweb.org. We have a great 
need for several part-time Before and After 
School staff.
—Preschool Committe e 
Non-Perishable Food Items Needed
Food insecurity has increased in our community, 
and both Love Chapel and the Salvation Army 
food pantries are seeing a greater demand for 
ANY non-perishable food items. If you’d like to 
make a monetary donation, see Regina Allman. 
There is a bin in the foyer for donations, or you 
can drop off items at Regina Allman’s home, 
2629 17th Street. Thank you for your giving spirit 
and helping those in need!
—Mercy Ministry

Voters’ Meeting
The Church Council has scheduled another 
Voters meetings on September 14 which will 
meet in the fellowship hall following Sunday 
morning worship. The September meeting results 
from the congregational Re:Vitality survey will 
be presented. Please plan to attend, as we look 
toward the future ministry of Faith.
—Tom Rafferty, Church Council President
Altar Guild Sign-up Sheet
The new church calendar year begins in October. 
If you are interested in serving, there is a sign-up 
form under the TV in the narthex. If you have 
any questions, see Debbie Phillips.
—Debbie Phillips
No Women’s Book Study on Monday
Due to the holiday weekend, the Women’s 
Book Study group will not meet on Monday, 
September 1. They will resume meeting the 
following week on September 8. See Nancy with 
any questions.
—Nancy Jeffrey
Choir Rehearsals Begin
The choir will start meeting again on Wednesday, 
September 3 at 630p. Anyone with a joyful heart 
is encouraged to come and join in! 
—Yvonne Hotz
Choir Chimes
Choir Chime Rehearsals are the Saturday before 
the Sunday that we play at 930a. Rehearsals will be 
on these dates:
Sept 27 | Oct 25 | Nov 22 | Dec 27 | Jan 24 |  
Feb 21 | Mar 28 | Apr 25
—Christina Runge
Hygiene Kits needed
Both Brighter Days and the Salvation Army are 
in need of hygiene kits. Items should be placed in 
a ziploc bag for distribution, and items can be for 
men or women. Each kit should include:
•	 deodorant
•	 shampoo & conditioner
•	 body wash
•	 toothbrush & toothpaste
•	 comb & brush
Travel size items work well, but they will take all 
items that are put together in a kit. Donated kits 
can be placed in the Donation Bin in the foyer. If 
you have any questions, see Regina Allman. 
—Mercy Ministry

PRAYERS REQUESTED
I urge that supplications, prayers, intercessions, and 

thanksgivings be made for all people.  
—1 Timothy 2:1
Adam R. (Radtke)

Allen T. (Buchanan)
Anne C. (Weddle)

Carol P. (Buchanan)
Christine G. (Carmickle)

Clara W. (Waltz)
David L. (Hill)

Denise M. (Henry)
Diane O’Connor

Emmylou Wischmeier
Eve Henry

Gwen W. (Weddle)
Jayden G. (Harper)

Jeff M. (Weddle)
John L. (Buchanan)

Juan & Pam F. (Shanks)
Judy F. (Freeman)

Lee T. (Buchanan)
Lincoln Crawford

Linda T. (Weddle)
Marty B. (Buchanan)

Maxie H. (Hotz)
Melody D. (Clipp)

Michael K. (Erkkinen)
Nina B. (Henry)
Paige B. (Waltz)
Pam S. (White)

Renae K. (Buchanan)
Rob K. & family (Shanks)
Ryan V. & family (Shanks)

Sharon C. (Weddle)
Shawn E. (Clipp)

Steve C. (Weddle)
Tony J. (Hotz)

Vicki Y. (Hotz)
Yvonne Hotz

Family & friends of +Bernadine+ H. (O’Connor) 
Family & friends of +Mary+W. (Driver)
Michael & Danielle Smith (Missionaries) 

Tiffany Smith (Missionary)
Requests for prayers may be sent to  

the church at office@faithontheweb.org or 
by phone 812-342-3587.

Life @ Faith

PREPARE FOR WORSHIP SUNDAY
Sept 7—Psalm 1, Deuteronomy 30:15-20 

Philemon 1-21, Luke 14:25-35
Today: Adult Bible Study & Sunday School

Voters’ Meeting Sunday, Sept 14, 2025 | 1030a

August 31, 2025
The Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost

9a Service of Holy Communion
1030a Church Picnic

M T W R F S Su
Labor Day 
Church Office closed
No Women's Book 
Study 

  
Evangeline C.
 

Ken & Marjorie V.

  

Tyler H.

630p Choir Rehearsal

  
Lori V. 
Ashton W.

 

Mike & Stacey M.

 

9a Service of Holy 
 Communion 
1015a Snacks 
1030a Adult BIble Study 
& Sunday School 
  

Virgina C.

   1	   2	   3	       4  	        5	          6		  	    7	



Se
rv

in
g 

@
 F

ai
th Sunday Elder Greeter Organ Usher Acolyte Lector Sound Snacks

Aug 31 C. O. We Wever Doreen S. Luke J., &  
volunteers Needed Alayna J. Terry B. Church Picnic

Sept 7 Bob J. Tom & Kris R. Doreen S. Regina A., Bob P., 
Kyle S. Needed Christina R. Jon C. Needed

Sept 14 Mike M. Crawford Doreen S. C. O. We., David V., 
Jon C. Needed Larry C. Terry B. Needed

Altar Guild August—Regina A., Nancy J.	 Altar Guild September—Larry & Carol B.

[Jesus]  said also to the man who had invited him, “When you give a dinner or a banquet, do not invite your friends or your brothers or your 
relatives or rich neighbors, lest they also invite you in return and you be repaid. But when you give a feast, invite the poor, the crippled, the lame, 
the blind, and you will be blessed, because they cannot repay you. For you will be repaid at the resurrection of the just.”— Luke 14

Coloring Page

St. John’s-White Creek Fall Dinner
St. John’s Lutheran Church—White Creek (16270 S. 
300 W., Columbus, IN 47201) Fall Dinner will be held 
on Saturday, September 6, 2025 from 4p – 7p. Dine In or 
Carry Out (must go through serving line for carry out). 
Menu includes baked ham or turkey, sage dressing, real 
mashed potatoes and gravy, homemade noodles, green 
beans, corn and choice of dessert. They accept cash only and 
the cost is: Adults: $16, Children (Ages 3-5) $6, Children 
(Ages 6-10) $8, extra meat $4, extra dessert $4. For more 
information, contact Annette Purdue at (812) 343-9149
—Blessings, Annette Purdue

Brown County Backpack Thank You!
Faith Lutheran has been faithfully helping to supply various 
food items for the Brown County Backpack program for 10 
years. This program has become very well established over 
the years, and have many people that volunteer their time to 
help prepare and pack the backpacks, and also many places 
willing to donate items as well. At this time, we will not be 
donating to the backpack program, and instead will focus 
our attention on the food pantries in both Bartholomew 
and Brown County. Thank you for your generous and 
giving spirit, and for all that you have done to help supply 
food for those in our community that need it.
—Mercy Ministry


